TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING
March 5, 2024

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief
Potesta called the meeting to order at 8:00 A.M.

Roll Call: Mark Knesek, Public Works Director

Mike Pipta, Fire Chief

Tom Black, Councilman

John Banasiak, Commander

Steve Jurczak,Police Commission
Guests: Mr. William Fiegle, resident

Mr. Rick Hoffman, SRO

Derek Schneider,Nies Engineering

Mr. Fielge stated more concerns regarding the increased traffic on 42n Street, also stating the
temporary one-way during the school hours has had some benefits. Derek Schneider of Nies
Engineering gave a synopsis of reasons to not allow the change. With no motion being made to
make 42" Street a permanent one- way eastbound from Erie St to 5t Street, by the Traffic Safety
Committee, 42nd Street will remain as is. Commander Banasiak suggested to Public Works
Director Mark Knesek the possibility of additional signage to be posted stating “by Order of the
Highland Police Dept.” to the existing signs. Mr. Knesek will check into having the sign made.

With no further the meeting adjourned at 8:25 am.



